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“The journey to commencement 

may have been a straight path, 

a winding road, a detour, or 

slow through the construction 

zone of life but the joy and pride 

of this accomplishment is an 

achievement to be treasured.” 

President Joyce Ester, PhD
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Greetings dear Normandale Foundation contributors: 

As a new academic year is underway, I greet you with an invigorated sense 
of excitement and determination. Over the last year, we’ve seen students, 
faculty, and staff return to our new normal. The weight of the pandemic is not 
entirely lifted, but it is easing. Normandale’s campus is open and bustling 
although we have maintained digital flexibility now that we know our remote 
learning capabilities. I am fueled by the joy of seeing colleagues in the halls and 
students in classrooms (and even those who stop in my doorway to say hello). 
Normandale’s caring, curious, and committed campus culture has returned in full 
force. 

This year, we are making huge strides toward our “big three” goals: 

1. �Achieving racial equity in academic outcomes by 2025; 

2. �Achieving Associate Degree completion or baccalaureate transfer rate of 50% 
or better for degree-seeking students by 2030; and 

3. �Supporting and sustaining a pervasive college culture that is culturally 
competent and service oriented. 

We are proud to have launched 
Normandale’s Strategic Framework, a 
seven-point plan for how we will achieve 
these goals and reach our vision of 
“limitless human potential realized.” I am 
immensely proud to share that we recently 
secured a $900,000 grant for Normandale 
and two other Minnesota State colleges. 
Over the next three years, these funds will 
go directly toward helping underserved 
students become successful by identifying 
and closing opportunity gaps. As 
grateful as we are for this monumental 
contribution, Normandale’s $300,000 share 
will not be enough to meet and sustain our 
goals. We will need your support to build 
lasting community infrastructure. 

As we continue to dig into the difficult, yet joyful, work of achieving our big three 
goals, I am particularly grateful for your partnership. Your contributions make a 
real and direct impact on Normandale’s ability to match our ambitions with our 
ability to support students. So many of us share the same foundational goal: to lift 
up every student so that they can meet their highest potential. Together, we are 
tearing down barriers and turning students’ dreams into reality. 

To make this happen, we will need to use every tool in our box. Your continued 
support impacts equity on campus and creates a ripple effect into our surrounding 
community. Together, we can build an equitable world.

     

      

Joyce C. Ester, PhD 
College President
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Dear friends,

I’m pleased to be writing as the new Executive Director of the Normandale 
Foundation. It is an honor to serve in this role, and I am excited to set the course for 
a new year. 

The best part about fundraising in higher education is being on a college campus 
and interacting with students, faculty, and staff. I am inspired by the level of 
dedication to students and the public trust. Learning is happening every day here, 
and that includes me. 

I’ve had time over the last six years to get to know so many of the Foundation’s 
donors, college supporters, and community partners – it’s been a genuine pleasure 
to step into leadership here. 

You have made this journey so rewarding, and it continues to be so. I see our roles as 
being the current stewards of this ongoing public good. We are currently the folks 
who willingly have taken up this mantle of responsibility for the time being, and our 
goal is to leave it in better shape than how we found it so we can hand it over to the 
next slate of leaders. 

Great people have gone before us here – many instructors, administrators, advisors, 
presidents, vice presidents, accountants, business leaders, facility workers, and 
more. It’s our turn now. We will take it to the next level, creating opportunities for 
donors and students to succeed and improve our world. 

Each year, the same need walks through our front doors. Our job is to get better at 
meeting it, helping more students than we did the year before. 

The Foundation is expanding its horizons beyond scholarships, looking to fund 
entire programs that help an array of students. We are feeding hungry students who 
struggle to afford food and supplying educational pathways to men of color that 
lead directly to jobs in teaching. 

This year, we are partnering with the college to create an alumni mentorship 
program that will form the basis of a robust alumni network that will support the 
college for years to come. 

Now that is a legacy worth working toward. 

I’m looking forward to creating that legacy together with you all. 

Thank you,

Jane Fenton 
Executive Director, Normandale Foundation

FOUNDATION LEADERSHIP MESSAGE

THRIVING & 
THANKFUL



A Strategic Framework for the Future
Normandale falls under the umbrella of the Minnesota State 
Colleges and Universities (Minnesota State) System. In June 
2019, Minnesota State announced the launch of Equity 2030, 
an ambitious goal to eliminate educational equity gaps in all 
Minnesota State schools. Those gaps may arise due to a number 
of factors, including race and ethnicity, socioeconomic status, 
and geographic location. Recognizing that many of our students 
have expressed a need for additional support, Normandale 
started looking to make changes. Then came the summer of 
2020: a time of loss, grief, and racial reckoning. But while we 
mourn our collective losses, we also believe that our students 
will transform the future of this nation. That’s why we devised 
our Strategic Framework. This is a matter of racial equity for 
our college because students of color often face more external 
barriers that impact their studies. The Framework is meant to 
complement Minnesota State’s Equity 2030 goal and take a step 
further to position Normandale as an equity leader amongst two-
year colleges nationwide.

Caring, Curiosity, and Commitment
Internally, we are grounded by three core values: caring, 
curiosity, and commitment. In fall 2020, President Ester 
announced The Big Three Goals that would guide the Strategic 
Framework in a measurable, data-driven way. The Big Three 
Goals include achieving racial equity in educational outcomes 
by 2025; achieving an Associate Degree completion or 
baccalaureate transfer rate of 50% or better for degree-seeking 
students by 2030; and supporting and sustaining a pervasive 
college culture that is culturally competent and service oriented. 
The Framework also details seven key strategies that will 
facilitate the achievement of those goals and track progress 
along the way. 

By 2025, we will be well on our way to achieving the Big Three 
Goals. By minimizing barriers and meeting students where 
they’re at, we will see and celebrate our students’ true potential.

We don’t see this as a “DEI initiative” – we see this as a seismic 
cultural shift. Those of you familiar with Normandale know that 
we pride ourselves on being a student-ready institution. Rather 
than asking students to show up “college ready,” we expect our 
college to be ready for them however they arrive. The Strategic 
Framework will empower Normandale’s leadership to identify 
gaps that have been historically overlooked. Together, we 
will pore through historic policies, procedures, and practices. 
Tough questions will be asked: Does this 50-year-old policy 
still serve us? Why was that rule written originally? Was it meant 
to be inclusive or divisive? Which pieces of our campus are still 
serving students from 1970, and how can we adjust them to serve 
the students of 2022? We will push each other to look at our 
shortcomings head on and ask how we can do better tomorrow. 
This work is rooted in honesty and reflective of the vibrant passion 
that makes our campus special. 

Empowering Everyone’s Limitless Potential
Our vision is simple in name only: limitless human potential 
realized. If Normandale can successfully reach the Big Three 
Goals and create the culturally competent campus we envision, 
students can achieve whatever they imagine. 

Over the past two years, the college has created an Equity 
and Inclusion department, led by the Associate Vice President 
of Equity, and includes our Equity and Inclusion Projects 
Coordinator, Inclusion and Belonging Program Coordinator, 
and Sirtify Program Coordinator. The department oversees 
professional development, equity-related metrics, and  
focused programming. 

Our whole community needs to work collaboratively in order to 
reach these goals. No institution can do something this big, this 
impactful, this lasting, without support. President Ester recently 
secured an outstanding $900,000 grant for Normandale and 
two sister schools, but we can’t stop there. Every dollar you 
contribute will be used to invest in equity. With your support, 
Normandale will lead the mission for equity on Minnesota  
State campuses.

COVER STORY
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INVESTING 
IN EQUITY
The Normandale Foundation is just that: a grounding support system for the campus. We are here to 
serve every student enrolled at Normandale. We believe in tearing down barriers, paving new paths, and 
championing access to higher education. When our team sat down to brainstorm this year’s report, we knew 
we wanted to highlight our exciting return to campus and tell you exactly where we plan to go next. There is so 
much on the horizon worth celebrating – but one initiative stands out among the rest.

Cyrus Batheja and Shelby Lengyel 

STUDENTS PAST 
AND PRESENT

Normandale student ambassadors



OFFICERS

Rome Poppler – Chair 
Director, Enterprise Real 
Estate
Ameriprise Financial

Scott Grossbauer –  
Chair Elect
General Manager, 
Hydraulic Filtration
Donaldson Company, Inc.

Teresa Biss – Secretary
Director of Organization 
Effectiveness & Training
Bremer Banks

Josh Villas – Treasurer
VP, Relationship Manager
Wells Fargo

Alan Abramson – 
Immediate Past Chair*
Retired, Sr. VP and CIO
HealthPartners, Inc.

DIRECTORS

Eunice Adegoke
Optimized Operations 
Manager
3M Supply Chain and 
Operations

Torrion Amie, M.Ed.
Realtor, RE/MAX Results
Design Specialist, Alpha 
Design & Build Group

Cyrus Batheja, Ed.D., MBA
VP, Policy and Clinical 
Solutions
UnitedHealth Group

Erik Burns, Ed.D., M.A., 
MBA
Director of Corporate 
Engagement
American Association of 
Pharmaceutical Scientists

Sean Byrd*
Normandale Faculty 
Representative
Theatre Department

Leonard Cain (Cain)
Student Support 
Interventionist
LoveWorks Academy for 
Visual & Performing Arts

Dan Darling*
Normandale Faculty 
Representative
English Department

Joyce C. Ester, Ph.D.*
President
Normandale Community 
College

Jane Fenton, CFRE*
Executive Director
Normandale Foundation

Janet Freudenstein
Senior Talent Development 
Consultant
Blue Cross and Blue Shield 
of Minnesota

Julie Guelich
Retired, VP, Academic 
Affairs
Normandale Community 
College

Andrew Kannenberg
Retired, VP
TCF Bank (now Huntington 
Bank)

Al Krug
VP, State Regulatory Policy
Xcel Energy Service, Inc.

Beth Monsrud
Chief Financial Officer
UCare Minnesota

Jason Moore
Assistant VP of Account 
Management
Prime Therapeutics

Patrick Moyneur
Senior Advisor, Director of 
Advisory Services
JNBA Financial Advisors

Dayle Nolan
Attorney
Larkin Hoffman

Joel Peterson
CEO
iSpace Environments

Charles Vickers
Ambassador for Equity in 
Education
Robbinsdale Area Schools

Louise Wilson
Professor of Education-
Emerita
Bethel University
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

WELCOME, NEW BOARD MEMBERS
The Normandale Foundation is thrilled to welcome two new Board members to the team! 

Dayle Nolan (she/her/hers) is an 
accomplished lawyer with decades of 
litigation experience. She received her 
J.D. from Hamline University in St. Paul. 
Dayle is a shareholder at Larkin Hoffman 
in Minnesota, where her practice areas 
include business litigation, corporate 
finance, and employment and labor. 
Since 2003, she has been included in 
Super Lawyer Magazine’s list of “Super 
Lawyers,” and since 1992, Martindale-
Hubbell has awarded her a preeminent 
rating. Dayle is a trusted advisor in the 
business community. She comes to the 
Normandale Foundation Board ready 
to use her strategic skills to support 
education. Dayle is dedicated to giving 
back. She holds education, particularly 
at Normandale, in high regard and is 
excited to contribute to the Board. Dayle, 
welcome to Normandale!

Louise Wilson (she/her/hers) received 
her PhD in educational psychology: 
cognition and technology from the 
University of Minnesota, Twin Cities. In 
2015, she joined the faculty at Bethel 
University, where she currently serves 
as an associate professor of education 
emerita in the College of Arts and 
Sciences. She also works independently 
as a consultant and presenter. Louise 
has extensive experience as both a 
teacher and education consultant. She 
is a prolific presenter and public speaker 
on the subjects of teacher preparation 
and educational culture, as well as a 
published writer in the education sector. 
Louise is looking forward to contributing 
to the Normandale Foundation Board 
and using her passion for education to 
advocate for our students. Welcome 
aboard, Louise!

*Ex Officio, non-voting

 NORMANDALE FOUNDATION BOARD 2022

Dayle Nolan

Louise Wilson
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A LIGHT AT THE END  
OF THE TUNNEL
Diana Chinokoro (she/her/hers) 

“I’m originally from Zambia. I was educated there and began 
working in Human Resources. 10 years later, I joined the 
U.S. Embassy as a Human Resources Assistant. On the day I 
received a letter of promotion from the Embassy, one of my 
three beautiful daughters fell and sustained a spinal cord injury. 
She developed a terrible infection. Nine days later, she became 
paralyzed. 

Zambia’s medical equipment was limited. I had two siblings 
in the midwest and they suggested we bring my daughter to 
the States. We didn’t have [American] insurance, but the Mayo 
Clinic was willing to see her. So, we raised funds to travel in 
2017. Our visas had six month limits and my daughter was 
hospitalized for three. We returned to Zambia and learned to 
care for my daughter there. 

In 2018, my boss asked if I ever thought about moving to the 
States. I said yes, but I wasn’t sure how to do it. A student visa 
was the best option. We gave up everything: jobs, property, 
and retirement savings and came to the States to start a new 
life. I decided to study nursing, in honor of my daughter’s 
experience. I started school part time in 2021, but my attention 
was divided as a caretaker. 

In June of 2021, I lost my sister to COVID-19. I was placed 
on Academic Suspension twice, but I couldn’t give up. It was 
difficult until I connected with advisors Chiharu Mikkelson, 
Howard Odor, and Mustafa Dualeh at Normandale. They never 
gave up on me, so I promised to continue doing my best. 

I became a full-time student this spring. I believe I will 
become a nurse because I’ve received such strong 
support at Normandale. I am extremely grateful for the 
laptop giveaway program. When I started school, I was doing 
assignments on my phone and going to the mall for Wi-Fi. 
My family cannot always afford groceries, so we really benefit 
from the Campus Cupboard, where I’m able to get all of the 
supplies we need. Most importantly, I am a beneficiary of the 
Emergency Grant Fund. I bring every payment straight to 
school and put the money toward my tuition and fees.

I hope my story will encourage anyone who feels like giving up 
to keep going. There is always a light at the end of the tunnel.

“�I became a full-time student this 

spring. I believe I will become a 

nurse because I’ve received such 

strong support at Normandale.”
  – Aria Quinn, Student Resource Center Coordinator
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DONOR OPPORTUNITY

Community colleges rarely offer travel opportunities for 
students – but Normandale is leading the charge to make 
a change because every student deserves a chance to see 
the world. During the 2021–22 school year, Global Studies 
Coordinator Aimee DuBois collaborated with professor of 
economics Brooks Herrboldt and professor of history Lisa 
Rude to create an immersive course for students interested 
in domestic travel. This partnership resulted in a history- and 
economics-themed course that included an educational trip 
to New York City, complete with tickets to see Broadway’s 
Hamilton. In preparation for the excursion, students studied 
Alexander Hamilton’s legacy from a personal and political 
perspective. In New York, those lessons were applied in the 
real world with tours of Ellis Island and Wall Street. Prior to the 
trip, the cohort had varying levels of travel experience, ranging 
from international flyers to those who had never left Minnesota. 
Upon return, they all had a shared experience that bonded the 
group socially. When the class convened after the trip, students 
were able to approach conversations from a more equitable 
place.

Supporting Global Citizenship 
Travel breeds engaged global citizens, especially in an 
academic setting. Students are required to approach subject 
matter through practical applications, while maintaining a safe, 
exploratory environment. This type of educational travel is one of 
the best ways to support students in developing critical thinking, 
empathy, and communication skills. 

Due to the high percentage of financially insecure students at 
Normandale, participation does not match interest. There are 
two travel courses planned for Spring 2023, with destinations 
including the United Kingdom and Ecuador. While more than 
80 students have expressed interest, so far, only a third of 
those students have enrolled. Those who are not registered 
overwhelmingly indicated financial concerns. Right now, students 
are required to pay out of pocket for their participation in the 
tours, and scholarships are limited. As these expeditions are 
developed, the goal is to welcome any student willing and able 
to travel, and Normandale is committed to eliminating any 
financial barriers. Donors are strongly encouraged to contribute 
to academic travel scholarships so that any interested student 
feels empowered to enroll. 

HIGHLIGHT 

ACADEMIC TRAVEL
Students, faculty, and staff pose for a photo on the “Hamilton’s New York” Trip
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SIRTIFY PROGRAM UPDATE  

SKYROCKETING SUCCESS
Since launching in fall 2021, Sirtify’s success has skyrocketed. The 
recently inducted Fall 2022 Cohort brings 11 new students and a 
new enrollment total of 17. Retention rates (100% between fall 
2021 and spring 2022, and 87% between spring 2022 and fall 
2022) indicate a well-constructed initiative in high demand. 
Program Director Marvis Kilgore is looking ahead with clear 
goals marked for Sirtify’s continued success. Building 
relationships with public school districts is top of mind. Local 
partnerships will create channels for Sirtify students to get hired 
immediately post-graduation. Recently, the Eden Prairie School 
District hired a Sirtify student as a paraprofessional. Not only will 
Eden Prairie benefit from having this man’s talent on staff, but 
the hiring principal (also a Black man) has a new colleague who 

shares his lens. Siritfy’s benefits expand beyond students; 
underrepresented teachers and staff are also impacted by 
strengthening their collective voice. Sirtify’s larger mission is to 
emphasize the Black male point of view in an educational 
environment. Sirtify’s curriculum will evolve based on feedback 
from alumni in the field. In turn, students will have access to a 
community that protects their mental health, balance, and 
holistic well-being. Students are encouraged to bring their own 
lived experience to the table. Together, the Sirtify cohorts and 
faculty investigate barriers within the current education system 
so that they might be broken down for the next generation of 
students.

The Fall 2022 Sirtify Cohort with Coordinator Marvis Kilgore (center)
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CAMPUS PROGRAM UPDATE

CAMPUS CUPBOARD  

CONTRIBUTING 
TO COMMUNITY 
EQUITY

The Campus Cupboard remains a vital and heavily-relied-upon 
offering on Normandale’s campus. 26% of Normandale’s 
students are food insecure, which means that 26% of 
students are at risk of poor academic performance as a result 
of hunger pains and food-related stress. The impact of hunger 
jeopardizes a student’s ability to focus, engage, or even attend 
class. As a result, their education suffers not because they 
are incapable of learning, but because they are not able to 
participate to their fullest capacity.

As of September 2022, the Cupboard’s usage (student 
visits to the pantry) increased by 350% over the same period 
in 2021. In a student survey, Campus Cupboard users reported 
a decrease in stress related to food. The Cupboard continues 
to offer resources for all students and their households as a way 
of contributing to community equity. 

Looking ahead, the Cupboard team wants to expand offerings 
of healthy and culturally competent foods so that all students 
have access to high-quality, culturally familiar items. Anyone 
interested in donating is encouraged to contribute higher-
demand items, including shelf-stable snacks and nonperishable 
food and hygiene items, such as laundry detergent, dental 
supplies, deodorant, and toilet paper. 

The Fall 2022 Sirtify Cohort with Coordinator Marvis Kilgore (center)

A student shops the Campus Cupboard
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CONTINUING THE RIPPLE EFFECT

BRIGHT LIGHT. GENEROUS SPIRIT.

Willie Johnson (he/him/his) has taught 
at Normandale since 1982 and has 
donated a portion of his paycheck 
back to the school ever since. He’s an 
active supporter of the Normandale 
Foundation’s mission to lift up as many 
students as possible. A beloved professor 
of interpersonal communication, 
intercultural communication, and public 
speaking, Willie has dedicated his career 
to empowering his students’ voices. 
When deciding what shape his career 
would take, Willie asked himself a simple 
question: “When was I the most satisfied, 
happy, and fulfilled?” His answer? 
College.

In reflecting on his time at school, Willie 
realized that much of his education 
was made possible due to grants and 
scholarships. Given the rising cost 
of higher education, he committed 
himself to paying that gift forward 
and is now a devoted donor here at 

Normandale. Willie grew up in a low-
income household, so he empathizes 
deeply with Normandale’s financially 
insecure students. On campus, he sees 
the impact of donations like his every day. 
Scholarships allow students, particularly 
those on a non-traditional path, to stay 

and complete their degrees. Stress is 
significantly reduced for scholarship 
recipients, increasing their ability to 
perform in class. When he speaks about 
donating to Normandale, Willie’s voice 
becomes electric. He encourages others 
to explore donation options – the 
General Scholarship Fund is wonderful, 
and the Emergency Fund is vital – but 
there are also lots of opportunities to 
support specific subjects and dreams. He 
encourages potential donors to consider 
contributing in order to empower 
students to complete their degrees. 
Willie also notes that students include 
scholarship names on their resumes. 
This signals to future employers that the 
student is supported by their school 
and community, with the scholarship 
as another stamp of approval. One 
scholarship can have a ripple effect in the 
recipient’s life and livelihood. Willie is a 
sparkling reminder of how much genuine 
care exists on Normandale’s campus.

After an impressive 30-year tenure at 
Normandale, Manley Olson retired as 
Dean of Liberal Arts in 2001. Since then, 
he has been busy serving on various 
organizations’ boards and contributing 
to his church on the national level. His 
love of philanthropy remains a steadfast 
and crucial part of his life. Manley’s family 
has deep ties to Normandale – both 
his daughter, Judy, and son, Mark, are 
Normandale alumni. He and his wife, 
Ann, along with Judy and Mark, are all 
active donors. Together, they support the 
Olson-Dunne Students with Disabilities 
(OSD) Scholarships.. Manley also has a 
Success Fund, which raises emergency 
funds for students with disabilities, and 
regularly donates to Normandale’s 
Student Resource Center and Campus 
Cupboard. Most recently, he created the 
Manley Olson Advocacy Awards. Two 
awards are given annually, one to a staff 
member and one to a department. The 

recipients are nominated and voted for 
by OSD students. In August, the first 
staff award was presented to David 
Lake and the first departmental award 
to the Psychology Department. Manley 
is also deeply involved at the University 
of Wisconsin-River Falls Foundation, 

which offers a scholarship, also funded 
by Manley and his wife, specifically for 
Normandale graduates to support their 
forward movement in education.

Manley finds great purpose in his 
philanthropic contributions, largely 
because he is a strong believer in higher 
education. He began college with little 
financial support, but scholarships 
enabled him to get through school. Later, 
he became President of the University 
of Wisconsin-River Falls Foundation and 
saw firsthand what a foundation can do 
for students. When he was in a place 
to make financial contributions, Manley 
says, “It seemed like the logical thing to 
do.” His generous spirit and commitment 
to equal opportunities for students 
regardless of ability is a bright light 
among the constellation of Normandale’s 
contributors. 
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Born and raised in Durango, Manuel finished high school in 
Mexico. He came to the United States expecting a vacation, 
but quickly realized his family’s relocation was permanent. 
Committed to his education, Manuel wanted to continue his 
studies but ran into a significant language barrier. For two 
years, he learned English and re-attended high school. He 
applied to Normandale for the English for Academic Purposes 
offerings. After three years at Normandale, Manuel transferred 
to Minnesota State Mankato. This past May, he graduated with 
a bachelor’s in aviation management and a minor in business 
administration. Manuel credits the TRIO Student Support 
Services program at Normandale for opening the doors 
necessary to help him succeed. The path was not smooth; 

he struggled in some classes and even received one failing 
grade. But, encouraged by his TRIO Coach, he stayed devoted 
to his studies – and when he took that tougher class again, 
he emerged with an A. Thanks to his grit and determination, 
Manuel is now pursuing his master’s degree and works full time 
at Minnesota State Mankato as an admissions representative. 
He believes in the powerful lessons we learn from failing, and 
reminds us that everyone carries a unique story. We might come 
from different home countries or speak different languages, but 
we all have a common mission: to grow and be better than 
we were yesterday. Manuel is a testament to the impact of 
education, especially here at Normandale. 

LEARNING 
LESSONS

WELCOME TO THE NORMANDALE FOUNDATION!
Kalista J. Dahle (she/her/hers)  
Advancement Coordinator

I grew up in Northfield, Minnesota. In 
2021, I graduated from Minnesota State 
University, Mankato, where I received a 
B.S. in communications with a minor in 
public administration. 

Before coming to Normandale, I served 
as an AmeriCorps Promise Fellow at 
Northfield High School through the 

TORCH program. I helped students graduate from high school 
while supporting their future goals. In college, I was particularly 
interested in advocacy and volunteer work, so I intentionally 
focused on partnering with Northfield’s students of color, youth 
from low-income families, undocumented students, and first-
generation college students. That year was especially meaningful 
because I felt like I made a difference, and that’s when I realized 
that I have a calling to help students succeed. I am looking 
forward to working with the Normandale team to ensure 
students have the best educational experience possible. I am so 
excited to be part of this community!

Ryan Heinritz (he/him/his) 
Associate Director of Corporate Relations

I’m from Milwaukee, Wisconsin. Growing 
up, I had two passions: soccer and 
theater. Eventually, theater became my 
focus when I was offered a performance 
scholarship to Winona State University. 
In college, I found a passion for 
advertising and pivoted from studying 
theater to graduating with a B.A. in mass 

communications/advertising and a minor in theater arts.

Most of my career has been in nonprofit arts administration. I 
have worked in marketing, communications, advancement, and 
more. Recently, I played a key part on the Minnesota Twins’ 
Premium Sales & Services Team. I believe in collaboration and 
healthy professional partnerships. By pairing my passion for 
mission-driven work with my strategic management skills, I 
hope to contribute to Normandale’s strong community. There 
are many exciting programs on campus that deserve financial 
support. I’m personally looking forward to working on Sirtify 
because I believe in long-term investments in the future of our 
education system. I am so thrilled to be joining the Foundation’s 
team at Normandale!

Manuel Alanis Andrade
Admissions Representative
Minnesota State University, Mankato
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Presidential Gifts ($1 Million+) 
Margaret A. Cargill Philanthropies

Jubilee Gifts ($100,000 to $499,999)
David B. Jones Foundation
Stiles Foundation - Don & Leslie Stiles

Trustee Gifts ($50,000 to $99,999)
American Dental Partners Foundation
Jim Hays
Metro Dentalcare

Regent Gifts ($25,000 to $49,999)
Chorzempa Family Foundation
Donaldson Company, Inc.
John E. Desmond and Janet C. 
Desmond Foundation

Hillary Panowitsch and John Wiebold

Chairman Gifts ($10,000 to $24,999)
Bloomington Rotary Club Foundation 
(Noon)

Pat and Sydney Bonnie
Joan and Ted Brinkman
Charlson Foundation
Bob and Nancy Erickson
Alan and Pamela Goracke
Paul and Nancy Gubrud
Julie and Bob Guelich
HOPE for the Community
Marion and John Johnson
Mains’l Services
Northern Lakes Engineering
Joel Peterson
Bob and Sally Purvis
Allan and Debby Schneider
Kim and Pete Segar
Xcel Energy Foundation

Dean Gifts ($5,000 to $9,999)
Anonymous Donor (2)
Alan Abramson
Mark Adkins
Joy and David Drummond
Jim and Tamarra Giertz
Thomas J. Horak
Nadine Hunt
Mae and Sylvester Weiss Foundation
David S. Niekerk
Normandale Community College
Prime Together Foundation
R.E. Purvis & Associates, Inc.
Thomson Reuters
Rask Family Foundation
Gil Williams
Barbara R. Wilson

Ambassador Gifts ($2,500 to $4,999)
Lynn Aaze
Teresa Biss
Chanhassen Rotary Foundation
Consulate of Mexico
Marilyn A. Eckerle

Hennepin County
Brian and Karen Holcomb
iSpace Environments
Michael and Kimberly Jackelen
Mark and Rita James
JE Dunn Construction
JNBA Financial Advisors, Inc.
Andy and Kathryn Kannenberg
Minnesota River Valley Audubon 
Chapter

Beth Monsrud
Patrick Moyneur
Sandra and Peter Nekola
Carol Ann and Doug Ogren
Manley and Ann Olson
Greg and Deb Peterson
Rome and Stacey Poppler
Rafeeqee Foundation
Don Reznicek
Roxanne Senne
Tim Stommel
UCare
John and Nancy Van Siclen
Xcel Energy

Chair Gifts ($1,000 to $2,499)
Anonymous Donor
Eunice Adegoke
David A. Agin
Ameriprise Financial
Linda Armstrong
Bank of America Foundation
Henry and Diane Benz
John Benziger
Berry Global
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Minnesota
Bremer Bank
Brightline Group
Erik and Betsy Burns
Leonard Cain
Community Dental Care Foundation
Patrick Corder and Dorothy Doyle
Stephen and Erin Daly
Calleen and Harry De Oliveira
Brenda T. Dickinson
Judy and Charles Dunne
Linda Ester
Linda Fletcher
Frauenshuh Inc.
Scott Grossbauer
Jane Fenton and Michael Gunderson
Hammel, Green and Abrahamson, Inc.
Karen Hanson
Regina Harris
Eugene Heger
Beth Heinz and Jim Muehlbauer
William and Kristin Henak
John and Diana Herman
Sheldon Hess
Myles E. Johnson
Phil Kjos
Al and Cathy Krug
Larkin Hoffman
Tim Laughlin
Mike and Megan Lebens

Larry and Betsy Lee
Syd and Abby Libsack
Ernie and Jeanne Lindstrom
Christine Luedtke
Doug and Sharon MacDonald
Mall of America
Jason Moore and Craig Ashby
Tim Moyer
Nekola Family Charitable Fund of 
InFaith Community Fdn

Dayle Nolan
Toni Okada
Pajor Family Foundation
Park Dental Foundation
Ona and Wayne Pinsonneault
Thomas and  Kristen Rash
Peggy and Peter Rejto
Ruth Schiller
Alice and Fred Seagren - Seagren Family 
Charitable Fund

Duane and Susan Spiegle
Sunburst Chemicals
Symmetry Lending
UHL
Charles Vickers
Josh and Hollie Villas
Linda P. Wallace
Wells Fargo Commercial Banking
Lisa and Rick Wheeler
Dennis and Michelle Zuzek

Mentor Gifts ($500 to $999)
Anonymous Donor
Torrion Amie
Craig Amundson
Arcade Electric
Cyrus Batheja
Shirley and David Beil
Best Buy
Aaron M. Brosier
Joseph Bueltel
Jose Conchas
Edward Cook
Margaret and Bill Darling
Design A Bunch
Marybeth Dorn
Sharon P. Evans
Karen and Ed Fenton
Leslie Flashing
Joann and Mark Friesz
Mark and Joann Friesz
Carrol and Bernie Gaub
Phyllis Goranson
Michele and Kent Grosser
Beth E. Grund, DNP
Gina Hall
Lyman Hawbaker
Robert Hovey
Lucinda Hruska-Claeys
Ron and Michelle Jackelen
Kraus-Anderson Companies, Inc.
Andrew Lamers
Larson Engineering, Inc
Amy Lueders
Robert Manning

David and Sue Mathieu
Roger Meyer
Mighty Consulting
Larry and Cheri Moe
Organizational Change Advisors
Scott Otto and Beth Otto
Judith and Richard Pett
Lindsay Pomeroy and Carol Brown
Lori Rebers
River Town Dental
Patricia Rogers
Annamarie and Rick Schalk
Christine Solso and Bob Huber
Melissa and Clayton St. George
Anna Stinson
Frank and Maria Techar
Angie Tix
John and Linda Villas
Jane Welch and Dan Schowengerdt

Educator Gifts ($250 to $499)
Anonymous Donor
Ron Anderson
Virginia Arthur
Bailey Nurseries
Ronald Beauchane
Becky and Tom Bergman
Terry D. Bongard
Todd Bunkers
Rebecca Cahn
Clifton Chang and Melodee Carlson 
Chang

Carol Cox
Rachel Hanks and Bill Cranford
Bob and Mary Druke
Steve Elkins
Shirley Ernst
Bob and Rhonda Gibbs
Ed and Karen Gleeman
James Grenier
Sharon F. Harvey
Scott Helgeson and Laura Preves 
Helgeson

Jill Hurd
Ann-Jeanett Johnson
Duane Kramer
Virginia Lorang
Gene S. Luckfield
Tom Naughton
Dick and Marit Nowlin
Julie and Michael Nybakken
Mark Olson
Jesse Osborn
Jeffrey Rainey
Akshay R. Rao
Roger and Tracy Miller Donor Advised 
Fund

Mary A. Sticha
Ferris Taylor
UnitedHealth Group
Linda and Kent Zeigler

THANK YOU 
2021–2022 DONORS!
This list recognizes cumulative gifts made to the Normandale Foundation between July 1, 2021, and June 30, 2022.
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2021–2022 DONORS

Dean’s List Gifts ($100 to $249)
Gay Allworden
Brad Anderson
Karen and Gregory Anderson
Ralph and Becky Anderson
Anonymous Donor
Adenuga Atewologun
Nick and Karen Basil
Tom Bazzarre
Ann Benrud
Luann Berglund
Nancy and Kenneth Bernier
Karen Brummer
Bernardine Bryant
Mary Callahan
Larry and Debra Carlberg
CenterPoint Energy
Neil Christenson
Carol A. Connelly
Alex M. Cooper
Cece and Steve Cope
Kathleen Corley
Diane Darr
James and Judith DeMuth
Tera DuBord
Stephanie Erickson
Steve Fager
Vicki Fenton
James Folden
Sherry and Terry Gaalswyk
Girl Scout Troop 57591
Gerald and Janice Gordon
Nancy Graves
Douglas Gray
Danielle Grodahl
John and Sheila Gronemann
Melissa Gross and Brian Henning
Jihad and Dawn Hassan
John and Yvonne Huizinga
Deborah L. Huskins
Jay Jacobs
John and Marga Jaros
Paul and Carol Kaefer
Suzanne Kienietz
Brian Klein
Theresa Krishnan
Richard Kulisheck
Mary Beth and Leo Lake
Lisa Lewerer
Harry M. Lightsey
Larry Lundblad
Noel Martinson
Peg Mckee and Dean Adams
Amy McNeilly
Sheryl McRoberts
Ashley Merrill
Deb and Craig Miller
Holly Moore
Laura Morris
David Mulder
Robert Nelson
Matt Netland
Grace Ngunu
North Suburban Summer Academy
Glenn Oster
Tara Owens
Maren M. Petersen
Jamie Peterson
Maureen Peterson
Nancy and Richard Pointer
Elizabeth Probst
Rainbow Montesorri, LLC
Christine and David Redden
Julie Reese
Mary and Charles Richards
Frederick Roos
Amanda Ross
Dr. Bradley Rubin

Ruth A. Sanford
Catherine A. Satern
Larry and Roz Schack
Greg Schou
John Schuerman
Lindsey Siegfried de Sanchez
Thomas and Jill Siering
Skip and Christine Simonson
Richard C. Stanville
Allan C. Staples
Kyle Stark
Theresa and Pat Steig
Laurie Stevens
Brad Swenson
Bev and Dale Throndson
Tierra Encantada
Lynette and Robert Vecchio
Robbyn Wacker
Stacy and Michael Walters
Charles Wanous
Bob Watson
Wells Fargo Educational Matching Gift 
Program

Carolynn and Paul Wiggin
Kathryn Worthen
Alice Young

Honor Roll Gifts ($1 to $99)
Anonymous Donor
137Dazzle Consulting Services
Ann Aas
Marcia Ale
Monica Allen
Paul and Jane Allen
Jewelyn Alvarico
Kathleen Amand
Maggie Anderson
Mycah Bain
Jacob Bauer
BC Fotos
Robert Behler
Claudia and Henry Bello
Theresa Bergren
Anthony Bibus
Terri Birnbaum
Deonta Blanchard
Betty and Randy Blazer
Philip M. Bly
Peg Bohanon
Nancy Brenden
JoAnne Burr
Patricia Castellano
Hara Charlier
Myron and Aileen China
Beth Coburn
Martha Conaty
Aaron Cox
Pat Croal
Mary Daunis
Margaret Dean
Barbara and Bob Deese
Jessica Doehling
Becky A. Dunning
Mary Engelhard and Bob Lowe
Jumoke Esan
Maureen S. Failor
Ann Fleischauer
Vernette Fox
Rose Frazier
Eleanor Gaines
Anne Gale
Zach Garr
Don and Nancy Gilberg
Matthew Gram
Kathy Gregersen
Al and Jo Grossbauer
Bryan Grossbauer

Paul and Deborah Guiher
James B. Gustafson
Victoria Haas
Rose Hagen
Stephanie and Brian Hammit
Phillip Handy
Darby Hang
Mirja Hanson
T.J. Hara
Jo Hargis
Jennifer Harrington
Kendra Henseler
Jeannette Hutar
Catherine and Joseph Jaszczak
Connie and Wally Jones
Blessing Joseph
William M. Jurney
Erica Kanewischer
Sandy Kiddoo
Mikio and Lucy Kirihara
Kim Kokx
Leah and Brett Kondes
Stephen Korkowski
Sonia Kortright
Mary and Verdell Krugerud
Jordan Lee
Hollie Leggett
Michael Lonetti
Taksina Lunak
Bill Maki
Rachel Mammen
Jessica Manor
Sarah Martin
Teresa Mattila
Sara Mattson
Fred and Mary Jean Miller
Joanne and William Morgan
Mike Morris
Alexandra A. Muller
Marlin Murcia
Marietta Murphy
Mary and Bud Nakasone
Pat Nash
Toni Nuernberg
Dana Nyholm
Marit and Tim Oberle
Uche Onwualu
Michael Opitz
Itzel Ortiz Garcia
See Ostvig
Myrna Otte
Judy Pappenfrus
David and Ann Pates
John Pelto
Kristen Perrine
Denise Peterson
Kristin Prideaux
Prior Lake Garden Club
Gretchen Pruett
Rebecca Slater, by Rebecca Studios LLC
Lorna I. Redding
Jane Travers Render
Mark and Julie Ritter
Jason Roberts
Ms. and Mr. Kathryn Rudd
Liz Sabel
Carol Ann Sander
Robert T. Semba
Luke Settergren
Diane Sewall
Susan Seymour
Calvin Siegler
CJ and Bob Simonet
Charles Smith
Anna E. Spangler
Lori A. Spaude Danielson
Marina Stalmakova
Sweet Soiux Garden Club

Joe Szurszewski
Joan Thompson
Joann Toy
Matt Traxler
U of M Women’s Club
Felix Ulloa
Egar Vera Lucero
Tammy J. Verchota
Viking Luncheon Club
Mary M. Wagner and Bill Moore
Melissa Walther
Susan G. Warner
Mike and Jodene Wartman
Cassi Weeks
William Weese
Terri Wiesner
Wild-N-Free Photography
Olivia Wilsey
Anne and Steven Wisker
Hannelore and Joseph Wondercheck
Gaojone Yang
Kelly Yang

EMPLOYEE 
DONORS
The Foundation would like to 
recognize employee donors, 
whose contributions reflect 
their deep dedication to 
Normandale and its students.

Ambassador Gifts ($2,500 to $4,999)
Erin and Stephen Daly
Joyce Ester, PhD
Andrea Specht

Chair Gifts ($1,000 to $2,499)
Colleen M. Brickle and Dennis 
Cummings

Jane Fenton and Michael Gunderson
Jim and Kelly Frankenfeld
Dara and Guy Hagen
Jodee McCallum
Gerald D. Swarsensky

Mentor Gifts ($500 to $999)
Susan M. Ant
Archie Arnold and Jack Kronebusch
Kris Bigalk
Debra L. Carlson
Charles Frame
Carol Fung Kee Fung
Kristina Keller
James Kircher
Betsy and Jesse Longley
Aaron Moe
Patrick L. O’Donnell
Penny Peterson
Tom Sundquist
Andy and Amy Tix
Michael Kirch and Brad Wallenberg

continued...

Note: We work diligently to ensure all names are listed correctly. Please accept our sincere 
apology for any errors or omissions and contact us so we may correct future listings.



2021–2022 DONORS

Educator Gifts ($250 to $499)
Sunny J. Ainley
Jason Cardinal
Douglas Claycomb
Nancy Claycomb
Aimee DuBois and Brian Klosa
Anthony H. Dunlop
Amy and David Lau Fong
Brooks Herrboldt
Cary Komoto
Norma A. Konschak
Tom Maltman
John M. Olson
Susan Peters
Anne Kaintz Peterson
Catherine Pulling
Brooke and Thomas Thaden-Koch
Paige Wheeler
Kathryn Wijesinghe
Lori York

Dean’s List Gifts ($100 to $249)
Anonymous Donor (2)
Mark Ahrens
Bob Barni
David and Karin Barrett
Kristin Boda
Tom Burgess
Sean Byrd
Anne Byrd

Johan Christopherson
Alan and Paula Cole
Devon Cox
Kris Craig
Derek Guiher
Janice H. Hardin
Jeffrey Hudson
Lindsay Iredale
Willie J. Johnson
Krista Jordheim
Susan H. Krook
Carol R. Larsen
Justin Martin
Fusako Muro
Nikki Ness
Julius Ngwendson
Daniel Norgard
Carrie Ketel Opheim
Stacey Peterson
Lynette Reini-Grandell
Mary Solverson
Judy and Frank Stucki
Debbie and David Tillman
Sarah Toland
Steven J. Vadnais
Javier Salinas Vega
Doug Wagner
Elizabeth Wilson
Daniel Darling and Brianna Zeigler
Cindy Zoul

Honor Roll Gifts ($1 to $99)
Anonymous Donor
Heidi Ahlgrim
David Berner
Chaz Berquist
Byron and Frances Bland
Jill Boldenow
Leah Brink
Jeffrey Judge and Jeanie Bross-Judge
Patrick Buhl
Rosalie Bunge
Cynthia J. Carow-Schiebe
Kristen L. Cooper
Corey Crowder
Val and Daymond Dean
Susan Dean
Richard D. Dunning
Jenny Erickson
Ignatius I. Esele
Lavonne Evenson
Karen A. Ford
Robert Frame
Paula J. Garland
Kelly Glab
Jon Hanson
Larry Hines
Rachel Kashani-Legler
Adam Kauwenberg-Marsnik
Shannon Kielblock
Stephen Winckelman and Katherine 
Klink

Heidi and Robert Kreutzer
Kevin D. Lee
Mark Lewis
Lacey Mamak
Judy McMillan
Christopher E. Mikkelsen
Jody and Robert Orthey
Victor Padron
John Parker - Der Boghossian
Nancy and Robert Pates
Tipheret Peña
Ava Rosenblum
Derek Steele
RaeDean Stockert
James Sutton
Velvet Walker
Geri Wilson

Note: We work diligently to ensure all 
names are listed correctly. Please accept 
our sincere apology for any errors or 
omissions and contact us so we may 
correct future listings.

14      Creating Futures

The Legacy Circle is a special group of donors who have included gifts to the 
Normandale Community College Foundation in their estate plans. Joining is as  
easy as designating the Normandale Foundation as a beneficiary of your:

• will
• �revocable living trust, charitable 

remainder trust, or charitable lead 
trust

• charitable gift annuity
• �401K, IRA, or other qualified plan

• �life insurance policy
• �savings account or certificate  

of deposit
• �real estate
• �other assets 

For more information or to request a copy of our Legacy Circle enrollment 
form, please contact Executive Director Jane Fenton at 952.358.8143 or  
jane.fenton@normandale.edu.

We are deeply grateful to the Legacy Circle members (listed at right) for 
ensuring that Normandale continues to thrive for generations to come.

JOIN THE LEGACY CIRCLE  
AND MAKE A FOREVER IMPACT

Anonymous
Mark Adkins
Joyce B. Carey
Gene Carlson
Philip and Doris Danielson
Kevin V. Downey Estate
Hoium-Forslin Family
Donald and Ramona Johnstone
Susan H. Krook
Ruth Kwait
Tom and Sandy Mooney
Allan and Debby Schneider
Mary Ellen Seth
Andrea Specht
Joan P. Spivey
Axel and Lori Steuer*
Don and Leslie Stiles
Mae and Sylvester Weiss
* New in 2022



$2,289,301
Foundation 

Income

$2,278,432
Foundation 

Expense
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NORMANDALE FOUNDATION FINANCIALS

21%
Individual Donors

25%
College Programs 

and Projects

46%
Student 

Scholarships

74%
Corporations  

and Foundations

19%
Foundation  
Administration  
Expense

10%
Fundraising 
Expense

5%
Normandale 
Community 
College

ASSETS   TOTAL

Current Assets $ 1,755,166

Investments $ 4,565,345

TOTAL ASSETS $ 6,320,511

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS

Total Liabilities $ 46,535

Total Net Assets $ 6,273,976

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS $ 6,320,511

723
Scholarships and 

Departmental 
Awards Provided

$894,910
Provided in  

Scholarship, Program 
and Project Support

FISCAL YEAR 2022
STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION

STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES

as percent of total revenue and support as percent of total expenses
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This incredible, diverse set of student leaders 
show up to college every day ready to innovate 
and inspire. Less than halfway through the 
academic year, they’ve already hosted an entire 
week of academic support-focused programming 
(including a women’s group and career 
exploration workshop) and a whole-day event with 
the theme of “Demystifying STEM through fun.” 

These students exemplify our core values of 
caring, curiosity, and commitment, and many of 
them rely on scholarships to stay enrolled. Thank 
you for showing up for our future leaders, so they 
can show up for their education. 

2022–23 PHI THETA KAPPA HONOR SOCIETY OFFICERS

IN MEMORIAM
In gratitude for their service and passion for 
Normandale, we recognize the following faculty, 
staff, retirees, and major benefactors who have 
passed away July 1, 2021, through June 30, 2022.

Notable Alumni 
Brian Stark,  
Leader of Football Alumni

Retirees
Ian Gamson, History
Bill Harn, Facilities
Glenn Oster, Records

Major Benefactors
Marion L. Johnson

Left to right: Valentina, VP of Public Relations; Pedro, VP of Finance; Khalid, VP of Fellowship; Val, PTK President;  
Megan, VP of Leadership; Yuliana, VP of History & Recruitment; Joshua, VP of Service; Daniel, VP of Scholarship


